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Stutz (1911-1937)		                        Harry Clayton Stutz (1876-1930)

A look back at Stutz racing at the Indy 500, enjoy watching the races and be sure to drive  
your Indianapolis-made car the weekend of the 500!  

(Photo from the collections of The Henry Ford 92.1.1774.604/THF140186)
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From the President

I have been struggling to come 
up with something to write about in 
this issue of  THE STUTZ NEWS.  
Not a lot of  antique car activities 
going on in my life the last few 
months.  Although I did attend the 
CCCA National Meeting in West 
Palm Beach, Florida in January.  
We were treated to view a couple 
of  private collections.  One of  the 
collections contained nearly 20 cars 

that were perfectly restored.  In the corner was a car I 
thought looked familiar.  It was a Waterhouse bodied 
Victoria 1933 Stutz.  This is the car that I first saw at my 
first Grand Stutz at Hickory Corners in 2001.  It then 
belonged to Dr. Rittenhouse of  Washington.  I was so 
impressed with this car that I have kept pictures of  it on 
my desk for many years.  Here it was, looking like it did 
20 years ago.  The Victoria body, in my opinion, is one of  
the prettiest cars of  the 1930’s era.  Great to see it again.

We did attend the Scottsdale, Arizona auctions in 
January.  I found a nice original Stutz Blackhawk roadster 
for sale at the Worldwide Auction.  I had a fellow ask me 
what I thought the car might be worth before the auction 
and my guess was far below the sale price.  These cars 
continue to bring premium prices regardless of  their con-
dition.  The Scottsdale auctions have changed in recent 
years.  The sale line-up no longer includes many classics.  
Now the European sports cars and “resto-mods” are the 

big attraction.  It was good to get some sun in Arizona 
with the cold and snow being so persistent here in Min-
nesota.

We had a few sunny days recently and I was tempted 
to get a car out of  winter storage.  Then mother nature 
hit us with snow and cold, so it will be another few days 
before it is time to wake up a Stutz for the first drive of  
the Spring.  I guess a person could drive these old cars in 
the snow.  They once did drive them in the winter.  I was 
going through my ’31 DV32 Sedan shortly after I pur-
chased it a few years ago.  I had the front seat out charg-
ing the battery and noticed a compartment under the pas-
senger’s side.  Upon inspection I found a set of  chains in 
a burlap bag, I think original.  Can you imagine the looks 
I would get driving this car around town in the snow with 
the chains on the car?  That was a common site when the 
car was new.

Work is well underway for the 2022 Grand Stutz 
in Washington State.  Ken and Carol Beach have put 
together a full schedule of  activities and if  you have not 
signed up to join us, now is the time.  I believe this will be 
the first Grand Stutz we have had in the Northwest, and 
I am looking forward to seeing the area.  I hope to see 
many of  you at this year’s club activities.

 - Mark Desch
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Announcements   
 
2022 Club Inc. Dues Renewal Forms

The 2022 STuTZ Club, Inc renewal forms were mailed out in late December.  In the event you 
are one of the 26 members that have not renewed yet and have misplaced your form, did not 
receive it, or you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dan DiThomas.   
Email: support@stutzclub.org   Cell: 614 832-0066

We are looking forward to receiving your renewal and value your membership and support of 
the STuTZ Club, Inc.

Stutz Club Membership Report 

0982

Thomas M. Benvie
Ruth H. Benvie
5 Sachem Rock Ave.
East Bridewater, MA 02333
774-257-7364
tbenvie@comcast.net
Note: Researching book on Indy 500 Pace cars.

0983

Wayne Wirth
3902 Forest Island St.
San Antonio, TX 78230
210-601-5066
wcweatisle@gmail.com
1930 Stutz Blackhawk
2 Door Speedster LeBaron Body
Jan. 2022

0984

Peter McCormick
Kerrie McCormick
157 Thousand Oaks Drive
Pittsburgh, PA 15241
412-779-7254
kezandpete@gmail.com
1920 Stutz H Roadster
Vin: 5539; Eng: 5383
Ex. Ashmead. Purchased 2/22/22

Know someone who would enjoy being a Stutz 
Club member? Send them online to  
https://www.stutzclub.org/become-a-member/
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From the Editor
by Carl Jensen

I cannot believe that it is almost finally nice enough 
to take cars out of  my garage, and I still have a project 
list!  Fortunately, I did this in the order of  priority, so my 
favorite car, the 1930 Stutz, is ready to go!  Its last ride, 
of  course, was driving down the interstate in the pouring 
rain in Hilton Head.  While this left us with some great 
photos for us to look back at now and laugh about it, the 
car was…simply a mess.  But of  course I could not leave 
it that way for any length of  time, so it got first priority.  
While the winter up here in Wisconsin feels long, Spring 
has a way of  sneaking up on us.

Our 2022 Grand Stutz will be held July 13 through 
the 17 in Whidbey Island, Washington. This looks like a 
great event where we will join other marques.  With that I 
would also like to encourage you to make plans to attend 
the huge event planned at the CCCA Museum the week-
end of  June 3-5.  There will be driving tours with some 

interesting stops and the theme of  “American Luxury” 
will be woven throughout the entire weekend. Contact 
me for any details, of  go to cccamuseum.org for more 
information and the Grand Experience registration form. 
We are, however, looking at ideas for our 2023 and 2024 
Grand Stutz events. I think it is good that we have been 
able to move them around the country, and also differ-
ent times of  the year.  If  you have an idea for an event or 
suggestion on another event we should try to tie onto, let 
you board of  directors know.  Even if  you don’t want to 
run it, ideas are always appreciated!

On another topic, I am interested if  any member 
knows anything about this print of  Gil Anderson.  The 
artist name appears to be “Carroll” but I don’t know 
anything more. Send me a note if  you have any other info 
on the artist or the print.



Plan to join other STuTZ Club Inc members at the 2022 
Grand STuTZ - Registration form inserted in this issue
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Advertising – After Production
Carl Jensen

With the popularity of  Stutz, a number of  other 
companies used the Stutz name to advertise their prod-
ucts. Typically these were for automotive related products. 
Of  course Wisconsin Motors (back cover) was quick to 
take their recognition with the race wins, but other com-
panies jumped on board.  

One of  these was American Hammered Piston 
Rings who ran an ad in about 1920 with a Stutz race car 
jumping out of  the page. The ad associated their prod-
ucts with Stutz race victories. If  you look at the at the ads 
included in this issue, you can see American Hammered 
used Stutz again in the 1960s with a Bearcat and also a 
Black Hawk Speedster. (Ironically they refer to the Black 
Hawk as a Bearcat, but then in the small print label it cor-
rectly as a Black Hawk.) A Black Hawk, possibly the same 
car, was later used in an ad for General tires. 
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Quaker State motor oil was another who tied 
their product to Stutz with their Pike’s Peak records, 
but years later in 1952, they ran another ad with a Stutz 
Bearcat, this one belonging to Tony Koveleski. About 
two decades after that, Quaker State did yet another ad 
with a red 1930 Series M (which later belonged to Fred 
Guyton). 
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In 1966 Valvoline also used a Bearcat as reference 
in an ad along with a futuristic concept car. The “then 
and now” type of  ad came up again with the Koveleski 
Bearcat and a new Buick Wildcat for AC spark plugs.  
Either Mr. Koveleski, or his car, were winning a popu-
larity contest because they were in yet another ad for 
Super Pyro antifreeze. 
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Purolator oil filters and Ethyl gasoline used a Bearcat 
and Super Bearcat respectively in their ads from the early 
1950s. 
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With the advertising of  auto products two and three decades 
after the end of  Stutz production, it is no surprise that Stutz cars 
showed up in ads for new cars too. A favorite of  mine is with a 
Triumph TR3. TR3s were produced from 1955 to 1963 and this 
ad straight up asks if  the TR is the Stutz Bearcat of  the 1960s…
and the Triumph driver is in a raccoon coat! Nash was clearly ap-
pealing to a more mature market as they said their car was for the 
boy who dreamed of  a Stutz Bearcat as a child. Certainly a sign of  
the times that it obviously could not have been a girl who dreamed 
of  it. Again the ladies are forgotten in the 1959 Mercury add that 
read, “Only car livelier than Dad’s memories of  his Stutz Bearcat”. 
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A bit more peculiar are the ads for products com-
pletely unrelated to an automobile, but instead draws 
upon quality, performance and excitement in other 
products. I suspect quality and performance was in mind 
with the 1965 ad for Samsonite luggage, with a Bearcat 
and a handsome looking couple ready to travel. Drawing 
upon such characteristics appears to be quite popular for 
cigarettes and alcohol! Viceroy cigarettes was really trying 
to push an image to grow their sales as Marlboro had 
done. Like Marlboro, Viceroy also saw it in motorsports 
and sponsored Parnelli Jones Racing in USAC/Indy for 
1972 and 1973, then in Formula 1 in 1974 and 1975. 
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This follows suit with the ad of  the 
same period showing a Triumph TR4 along-
side a Bearcat. It’s a great ad with two exciting 
sports cars, well, except for the fact it pro-
motes smoking. I guess, if  you are smoking, 
a little bourbon sounds healthy. I.W. Harper 
compares a 1930 Stutz Speedster and their 
bourbon both being time honored traditions. 
I googled I.W. Harper aged bourbon and 
I can tell you that it and the Stutz are both 
expensive! 
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Walker’s did a great job with their 
8 year aged bourbon, in two classy ads 
with Stutz straight 8 engines. In all 
fairness, I should add that Walker’s did 
a series of  ads with straight 8 powered 
Classics, but of  course, the best ones 
are with a Stutz!
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Think Your Roads Are Bad?
Carl Jensen

I’m not on Facebook, 
but my wife, Carrol, is and she 
belongs to a number of  auto-
motive sites. Recently someone 
had posted this photo with 
Stutz cars having a tough time 
in Michigan. The cars are im-
mediately identified as either 
1912 or 1913 due to the fender 
“fangs” that come down in front 
of  the wheel. Upon enlarging 
the photo, the car on the right 
is photographed at just the right 
angle that one can see what ap-
pears to be the chimneys on the 
headlights…ah, must be a 1912. 
Of  course just because a car is a 
1912, does not mean the event 
didn’t happen at a later date. So 
I did a little digging in the time-
frame of  1912 and 1913. 
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After some investigations, it ap-
pears that this photo was taken on the 
second annual Reliability Run of  the 
Chicago Motors Club. This seems to be 
a rally where the participant is scored on 
maintaining a constant predetermined 
speed. In this case they were to maintain 
an average speed of  20 mph for 118 
miles on a predetermined route from 
Chicago to St. Joseph, MI. While I am 
unaware of  the actual route, these two 
maps will give you an idea of  the event. 

Like a rally, there are check points 
were one could refuel and rest. The 
event started on Thursday, August 8, 
1912 and of  the 22 cars entered, three 
were Stutz!  Generally speaking, the 
list of  car entries were premium auto-
mobiles, with the most popular being 
Stutz and Premier. You will note that 
the list of  entrees (right) is broken up 
into two halves, where the second part is 
labeled “Trade”. It appears that amateur 
enthusiasts competed against “trades-
men” which I can only assume were 
professionals. As you can see however, 
an amateur was the winner.  

The winning contestant who was 
driving an Apperson was quoted in the 
papers as saying, “The country is beauti-
ful, but the roads could be a great deal 
better.”  Specifically, the article in the St. 
Joseph Saturday Herald of  August 10, 
1912 goes on to say, “The official route 
from Michigan City was through Rolling 
Prairie, Hills Corners and Baroda and 
along this stretch deep sand was en-
countered”.

These deplorable Michigan roads 
certainly left one’s new Stutz a mess. So 
the fact that the first car wash opened 
in Detroit, Michigan should have made 
these guys feel better…Sadly it did not 
open until 1914. 
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Seen at Amelia

Your editor and his wife met up 
with Stutz Club friends at Amelia Island 
Concours d’Elegance. We ran into 
George Holman and Nancy at the 
hotel, spent time with Bob and Jackie 
Lederer who were showing a 1955 
Chrysler 300 with Jackie looking extra 
cute in her period outfit! 

Brian and Trish White brought 
their 1911 Cadillac and we had nice drive 
the morning of  the concours. We had a 
short visit with Jay Kolb and even had a 
Harvey Carter sighting. Although only 
one Stutz graced the lawn, it was spec-
tacular! As part of  the Waterhouse coach 
building class, the Lehrman Collection 
brought a 1933 DV-32 Convertible Vic-
toria…WOW!

Jackie Lederer period 
dressed and matching their 
1955 Chrysler 300.

Power and elegance, 
the Lehrman DV-32 
Convertible Victoria by 
Waterhouse
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This retirement isn’t what I thought it would be. 
Where is all my spare time; My Bearcat isn’t ready for 
Charlotte and I only have two weeks.  Why is my prog-
ress so slow? Maybe four weeks in the Keys and then 
Amelia the next week end was a little much.

The split fire mag I told you about is still a problem. 
I wired it, cranked it over and it would hit about every 
third are fourth revelation.  I finely got it running but it 
was pretty bad, It was firing on both sides of  the mag 
but was a week spark. After about ten minutes it quite 
firing and stopped.  By now I have the carburetor so far 
out of  adjustment it wasn’t going to run. After resetting 
the carburetor I got it running again and after about ten 
minutes, again it quite.  The mag has to go back to the 
doctor so off  it is. I took the old DU4 and put it back on 
and it runs as it should.

Tim, my son-in-law, has been working on his HCS 

he purchased from Mike Berry. I told him the Achilles 
heel of  this car is the seal between the water pump and 
the camshaft cover. The original seal had packing on both 
sides with a spring in between two washers. It worked, 
but on two tours in my early days of  ownership, I had 
problems with the water pump. One was on a tour, I had 
a leak where water got in the pan and number one rod 
had to be repoured.  I took the water pump and had it 
machined, so the next time the water seal started leaking 
it was the seal in the water pump. The oil seal in the cam 
cover kept the water out of  the pan and out of  the rod.  
Tim got the water pump off  his car and sure enough he 
had water in the pan and is now installing new seals in his 
water pump. The water pump shaft has groves where the 
seal rides so he is having a new stainless shaft made.  He 
should be good to go for many more years.

Happy Driving

Technical Notes
By Brian White

The 2022 Hershey Meet has been shifted one 
day to start on Tuesday October 4th and 
ends with the car show on Friday October 7th.  
Setup will be on Monday October 3rd and 
the RM Auction days are Wednesday and 
Thursday.

Based on the above information, the Annual 
STuTZ Club Inc. Dinner/Meeting will be held 
on Tuesday October 4th rather than the usual 
Wednesday.

Dinner/Meeting Information:
•	 Date: Tuesday October 4, 2022
•	 Place: Red Lion Hotel Harrisburg
•	 4751 Lindle Road, Harrisburg, PA 17111
•	 Room: Harrisburg Suite
•	 Time: Arrive at 6:30 PM with dinner starting 

at 7:30 PM

Cost: $40.00 per person paid at the door 
when you arrive.

RSVP: Please let Dan DiThomas know if you 
plan attend at support@stutzclub.org

Red Lion Harrisburg Room Block and Rate:
The STuTZ Club Inc. has arranged for a block 
of rooms at the rate of $123.00 per night plus 
tax. We have 7 standard rooms blocked for 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and 
Friday on a first come first service basis.  The 
cut off date for the block is September 18, 
2022.

Reservations can be made by call the hotel 
at (717) 939-7841 or toll free at (800) 637-4817 
and mention the room code STuTZ Club.

2022 Hershey Meet
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Was This the Last Stutz Raced?
Carl Jensen

OK, I realize this is a trick question because we 
certainly have Stutz automobiles on track today. But there 
comes a time in the life a track car, when it goes from 
current to vintage racing.  After WWII, we all know that 
racing quickly picked up, and many of  these first sports-
car events were filled with the best performing prewar 
cars. One of  the earliest of  such events was the Watkins 
Glen Grand Prix October 2, 1948. So eager were these 
enthusiasts that they attracted 23 cars from 10 states. 

The 6.6mile circuit was quite different from a road 
course today in that had multiple road surfaces from 
cement to dirt! It also crossed railroad tracks, for which 
New York Central Railroad schedules had to be changed. 
Start/Finish were at the same location in town by the 
court house.

September 27, 1948

Stutz and HCS cars line arrive in Beaufort.  
Front row: 1928 Stutz Black Hawk and a Lagonda Rapide
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As mentioned, with the recent end to WWII there 
was simply a very limited supply of  new sporting cars 
in 1948. Although of  lesser power, the most popular of  
the new sports cars was the MG TC. XK120s were just 
getting underway, Allard was in business but it would be 
couple years yet until their J2, which was similar timing to 
Nash-Healey and other sports cars.  So the solution was 
to use the high performance sports cars from before the 
war. Aside from the MGs, the grid at the first Watkin’s 
Glen Grand prix included: 1928 Stutz Black Hawk Speed-
ster, Lagonda Rapide, 1937 R1 Maserati, 1929 Mercedes-
Benz, 1938 Alfa Romeo 8C 2900B, 1927 Vauxhall, SS 100 
Jaguar, Bugatti Type 35A, and a Duesenberg.  

There were two events on race day. The first was a 
4 lap “Junior Grand Prix” of  4 laps, followed by the main 
event of  8 laps that totaled 52 miles. The main event 
lasted just under an hour and Frank Griswald in his 1938 

Alfa Romeo 8C 2900B Berlinetta Touring won the race 
just ahead of  Briggs Cunningham in his Bu-Merc special. 
The 1928 Stutz of  Dudley Wilson, Philadelphia, Pa. went 
out on lap 7. 

The good news is that the #32 Black Hawk that ran 
in this famous event is still with us at the Rev’s Institute. 
I have seen the car and it has been nicely restored. (In 
fact if  you have not been to the Rev’s, it is worth a special 
trip.) So the question remains to our membership, was 
this the last Stutz raced before they were seen at vintage 
events?
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More on Bebe Daniels

Following the article in the last issue on Hollywood start Bebe 
Daniels being sent to jail for speeding in her Stutz, Stan Smith 
sent this article from February 1922 as well as some other fun 
pictures.  Likely the “Pin Up” was promotional for the film  
“The Speed Girl”, which was prompted by the whole ordeal.
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to

7,464.07$      
Operating Account 3,787.40$   

STuTZ News/Website Fund Bill Greer 2016 Bequest 2,751.87$   
Grand STuTZ Fund 924.80$      

TOTAL 7,464.07$   

26,503.71      
Total: 33,967.78$    

Income: 5,065.45$      
Membership Dues for 2022 Collected in 2021 1,500.35$      

1,098.71$      
12.97$           

2021 Hershey Dinner 840.00$         
Club Merchandise 520.00$         
2021 Grand STuTZ Lincoln NE 4,032.46$      
2021 Grand STuTZ Lincoln NE Sponsor 3,146.81$      

11,345.00$    
546.62$         

28,108.37$    
62,076.15$    

Expenses: 304.38$         
8,969.08$      

117.01$         
Membership Expenses (includes Directory) 2,302.62$      

134.00$         
309.57$         

35.88$           
Foreign Check Conversion Fee 3.50$             
Groupmail 37.57$           
Website 566.87$         
2021 Hershey Dinner 917.06$         
Indiana.gov 25.00$           
Club Merchandise Shipping 32.30$           
Liability Insurance 650.00$         
2021 Grand STuTZ Lincoln NE 5,715.24$      

11,756.96$    
31,877.04$    

Period Ending Funds Available: 30,199.11$    

6,682.43$      
Checking Account 1,855.94$   
STuTZ Website Fund (Bill Greer 2016 Bequest) 2,185.00$   

2,641.49$   
Total 6,682.43$   

23,516.68      

30,199.11$    

* Transfer of $3000.00 from Money Market to Operating Account on 10/26/2021 to cover operating expenses.

2021 Grand STuTZ Hilton Head

Archive Room Rental ($135 per month - ended)
Stutz News, Print and Mail

Huntington Bank Checking Account:

Investment Interest

Beginning Cash January 1, 2021

Total Income:
2021 Grand STuTZ Hilton Head Sponsor
2021 Grand STuTZ Hilton Head

Treasurer Expenses

Post Office Box

THE STUTZ CLUB, INC Treasurer's Report

Membership Dues 2021

Huntington Bank Money Market Account:

January 1, 2021For the Period: December 31, 2021

Book Sales Including Shipping

* Money Market:

Huntington Bank Balances on December 31, 2021

PayPal Fees
Shipping for Splendid STuTZ Books

Total Ending Cash Balance:

Dan DiThomas, Treasurer

Checking:

Grand STuTZ Fund

Respectfully submitted:

Less Total Expenses:
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In addition to publication in Stutz News, Classifieds are emailed 
to the membership upon request. Many of  these ads have been 
previously sent by email. Cars and parts may have been sold or 
purchased. Contact Dan DiThomas at support@stutzclub.org  
to be added to the email list.

Vertical 8 Engine Identification

 
I have rebuilt the 16 V fixed head Stutz 
engine from all the dismantled parts 
acquired 20 years ago for my special 
Edwardian race about. 
The engine is stamped S 263. 
Please can you confirm the year of 
manufacture?

Simon Diffy 
simon@merryprinters.co.uk 

Distributor Needed

Require a 4028 Distributor . I do not need 
the cap or rotor   

Len Harvey  
beaconview8@xtra.co.nz 

Water Brake Parts

1927 AA 
My friend Wayne Scherer has a 4 door 
Stutz with water brakes originally. Currently 
it has rear hydraulic brakes which I have 
to measure and identify. Reportedly they 
are Chrysler.  I am seeking info on what 
to do on the front that are missing brake 
segments and bladders. Can you direct 
me to someone in the club that can be of 
assistance with where to obtain parts.? I 
am an engineer and toolmaker/ machinist 
so I can do specialty work. 

John  
jwbrew15@aol.com

Side Mount Brackets

I am in the process of producing new side 
mount spare bracket castings for use on 
Vertical 8 cars.  These are being patterned 
as per the originals used on 1928 two 
and four passenger boattail speedsters.  
Available cast in brass as per the originals 
or in aluminum for lighter weight.  Cost 
will be approximately $1,000 each for raw 
castings.  Production will be completed by 
June, 2022.  If interested, please contact:

Robert Lederer  
Phone: 630-417-2876 
bob@buycps.com  
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Bulkhead Moulding for Model M 

I am looking for a body moulding. 

The one, that I am looking for goes across 
the top of the bulkhead just behind the 
rear of the Hood. 

It also continues down both the left and 
right side of the car. 

It is composed of 3 x pieces – 1 x LH, 1x RH 
vertical plus the top horizontal piece. 

The two vertical pieces join at the top to 
the horizontal, via a slightly larger cover 
clip. 

I actually only need one vertical for the LH 
side, I assume both sides are the same. 

It is essentially a U channel with a folded 
rear edge. 

Height is 3/8 of an inch, width is 1x inch, 
length is 21 x inches. 

Trevor Bills 
trevor@tbills.nz 
New Zealand 

Wiring Diagram Needed

I am looking for an original wiring 
diagram for: 
 
Model M - Custom Limo 
Model M - Town Car  
Both above Le Baron bodies and 1929. 
Also for 1930 Roadster Coupe.  
 
Trevor Bills 
trevor@tbills.nz 
New Zealand 

Pistons for Sale

Set of 8 Arias pistons with rings for 1929 
Stutz Series M 8 cylinder engine .060 over 
bore (3.435”) 

These pistons are per Holman Engineering 
design and can be used with CP-Carrillo 
rods of same design.   $2200 for complete 
set.  

Mark Huelsebusch 
513-403-2142 
mdhuelsebusch@aol.com
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